	[image: image2.emf]
311 West Saratoga Street 

Baltimore MD  21201
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	Effective Date:  November 1, 2017

	
	Issuance Date: November 15, 2017


TO:
DIRECTORS, LOCAL DEPARTMENTS OF SOCIAL SERVICES
DEPUTY/ASSISTANT DIRECTORS FOR FAMILY INVESTMENT
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FAMILY INVESTMENT SUPERVISOR AND ELIGIBILITY STAFF
FROM:
NICHOLETTE SMITH-BLIGEN, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR


RE:               EXTENSION FOR TREATMENT OF HOUSEHOLDS RECEIVING PUERTO RICO’S NUTRITION ASSISTANCE PROGRAM (NAP) WHO APPLY FOR FOOD SUPPLEMENT PROGRAM (FSP) AND NEW REPORTING REQUIREMENT
PROGRAM AFFECTED:  FOOD SUPPLEMENT PROGRAM
ORIGINATING OFFICE:
OFFICE OF PROGRAMS
SUMMARY
This Action Transmittal (AT) is an update to AT #18-08, which was issued on 
October 25, 2017.  The AT 18-08 stated that the temporary FSP policy regarding assisting Hurricane Irma and Maria evacuees from Puerto Rico was in effect thru October 31, 2017. The Food and Nutrition Service (FNS) recently extended this policy for FSP applications submitted through November 30, 2017.  Households that have not yet been served but applied for FSP benefits in the month of November and are certified may receive benefits for November and December. 

Additionally, FNS is requesting States to submit a weekly report on the number of Puerto Rico evacuees receiving FSP benefits. 
ACTION REQUIRED
FSP Assistance

As instructed in the the previous AT, case managers are to assist these households through the regular FSP program under regular eligibility rules, including expedited procedures as appropriate. This will assist in situations where households who were receiving NAP cannot readily close their case, but are in immediate need of food assistance. The one additional requirement is that those households must sign the attached affidavits (one in English and one in Spanish), which state that the applicant understands that no member of the household may receive benefits from both NAP and FSP simultaneously, and that the household will close its NAP case as soon as possible. Case managers are to issue these affidavits when appropriate and upload them into ECMS. 
Households that are eligible for FSP will receive a temporary benefit for a maximum of 2 months.
This policy does not waive any application processing or certification rules, but does permit households that receive NAP to apply for and receive FSP prior to closing their NAP cases. 
Weekly Reporting
The Family Investment Administration Office of Policy will provide a Reporting Form to each Local Department of Social Services (LDSS) FIA Assistant Director.  All LDSSs are required to update the Reporting Form weekly.  
For questions regarding the spreadsheet, please contact Tynicha White-Briscoe, Policy Analyst, at tynicha.white-briscoe1@maryland.gov or 410-767-8701.
ATTACHMENTS

Affidavit for FSP Applicants – English
Affidavit for FSP Applicants – Spanish
INQUIRIES  
Please direct FSP policy questions to fia.policy@maryland.gov. For CARES questions, please contact Gina Roberts at gina.roberts@maryland.gov. 
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